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COUNCIL ACTION FORM 
 
SUBJECT:  TEN-YEAR AGREEMENT FOR CYRIDE TRANSIT SERVICES  
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
CyRide’s three funding agencies (City of Ames, Iowa State University and Government 
of the Student Body) have entered into six, five-year agreements for joint transit 
services.  The current agreement became effective on July 1, 2006 and will expire on 
June 30, 2010; therefore, a new contract will need to be implemented for CyRide 
services to continue past this expiration date.   
 
The current agreement for transit services addresses the following issues: 
 

 Purpose of the agreement 
 Budgeting process to be used 
 Payment of agreed level of contribution 
 Agreement duration 
 Liability responsibility 
 Disposition of property 

 
Two changes are proposed in the new agreement.  These changes are as follows: 
 

 Agreement Duration – The current agreement is for a five-year period.  The 
new agreement is for ten years.  As this is currently one of the shortest duration 
intergovernmental agreements within the City, it was deemed desirable to 
lengthen its duration. 

 
 Liability Responsibility – The Federal Transit Administration has recently 

determined that CyRide is the contracting agency for federal grants as opposed 
to the City of Ames; therefore, language has been added to clarify CyRide’s role 
as an agency of the City of Ames. 

 
Signatory to the agreement are:  Iowa State University, Iowa State Board of Regents, 
City of Ames, Transit Board of Trustees and ISU Government of the Student Body 
(GSB).  The new agreement has been approved by the Transit Board of Trustees and 
GSB.  If approved by the City Council, it will then be placed on the Board of Regents 
April meeting agenda. 
 
 
 



 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 

1. Approve a new transit agreement for a period beginning July 1, 2011 through 
June 30, 2021, contingent upon approval by Iowa State University and the Iowa 
Board of Regents.  

 
2. Do not approve a new agreement to provide joint transit services. 
 

 
MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
For approximately 30 years, CyRide has provided superior transit service to the 
residents of the Ames and ISU communities. The tri-partite arrangement between the 
City of Ames, Iowa State University, and the Government of the Student Body has 
provided CyRide with excellent support and allowed for many efficiencies in operation 
over the years. The agency has grown to become a service which provides an average 
of over 5 million rides per year. 
  
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1, thereby entering into a long-term agreement for shared responsibility 
for transit services in the City of Ames. 
 

 



 



 



 



 


